SUBMISSION FROM BRAIDWOOD GREENS TO SENATE INQUIRY INTO BILLS FOR PLASTIC BAG LEVY AND PLASTIC BAG EDUCATION FUND

The Braidwood Greens, affiliated with the National Greens, support the two proposed Plastic Bag Bills which provide for the collection of a levy on plastic bags and for education about envir4onmentally hazardous waste in Australia.  The levy and education would assist in reducing the enormous number of bags (approximately 6 billion) used in Australia each year.  The levy may provide a financial incentive for people to break a long-standing habit and cut the use of plastic bags.  

Braidwood Greens has 44 members from Braidwood, Queanbeyan, Burra, Bungendore, Cooma, Eden and a number of villages in the district, located in south-eastern NSW.

Environmental Impact 

The extravagant use of plastic bags in our society has long created a waste problem which harms the environment.  Plastic bags take a long time to biodegrade and litter waterways, parks, reserves and roadsides.  They are dangerous to wildlife such as fish, sharks or whales which mistake them for jelly fish.  As a common contaminant in council reclycling bins, plastic bags make it harder to recycle other suitable materials.  A reduction in their production would assist in reducing greenhouse emissions.

Financial Considerations 

A Roy Morgan survey in 2002 found that 79% of Australians support a levy on plastic bags.  In effect, the levy is an optional tax which may be avoided by using string or calico bags.  Money raised by this means could be used to fund constructive environmental projects.

Success in Ireland

The success of such a scheme has been demonstrated in Ireland.  Early in 2002, a levy was applied to plastic supermarket bags.  In the first 5 months, there was a 90% reduction in the use of plastic bags.
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